
 
 

Information Sheet for the New Findlay Creek Elementary School Parents 

 

 The New Findlay Creek Elementary School will open in September 2024 as a Junior 
Kindergarten (JK) to Grade 6 English with Core French and Early French Immersion 
program school.  
 

 School hours will be from 9:20 a.m. to 3:50 p.m. 
 

 The new school’s address is 820 Miikana Road (K1X 0G5), at the southeast corner of 
Kelly Farm Drive and Miikana Road.  
 

 The principal will be May Tannous, who has extensive knowledge and experience as a 
principal, most recently at Bayshore Public School. 
 

 The new school facility will have a building capacity of 674 pupil places.  
 

 The attendance boundary will consist of a portion of the Findlay Creek community (east 
of Bank Street; south of Leitrim Road, west of Hawthorne Road, north of Blais Road; and 
all areas east of Albion Road South, north of Rideau Road, west of Bank Street, and 
along a wooded corridor that runs just south of Wood Acres Grove and Netley Circle). 

 
 An Extended Day Program (EDP) will be offered at the new school for September 2024.  

To register your child(ren) for the EDP, please ask for an Extended Day Program 
registration package to complete when registering your child for the new school.  
Additional information on the Extended Day Program can be found at www.ocdsb.ca.   
 

 Bus routes for the New Findlay Creek Elementary School will be prepared by the Ottawa 
Student Transportation Authority (OSTA). Student bus stop information will be available 
in the parent web portal online in late - August 2024.  Please visit the OSTA website at 
www.ottawaschoolbus.ca for more information on busing and eligibility.   
 

 For more information related to the new school and to check for updates please visit 
the OCDSB website at the following link: 
 
www.ocdsb.ca/our_schools/capital_projects#fces 


